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From a young age, my parents 
taught me the importance of community, 
and about our responsibility to help 
others, whenever we can. Their passion 
directed considerable support to many 
of those in need, and finding ways 
to make those lives a little bit better. 
As champions and role models, their 
experiences and compassion inspired me. 
I have tried to pass on to my own children 
their compassion for others.

In that sense, Larc has been a wonderful 
gift to me. It has given my family an 
opportunity to follow my parents’ lead 
and make a small difference in the lives 
of others. And who better to support 
than the beautiful children of Larc, who 
so deserve our care and affection. There 
could hardly be a more worthy endeavor 
than enriching their lives. That is why my 
family has made it our goal to reach out 
to others, tell them the Larc story, and 
ask them to help too.

For families who struggle every day 
to care for their disabled children and 
adults, almost nothing is casual or easy. 
A trip to the mall, a ride to the seashore, 
dinner at a restaurant—or even at 
home—all require exhaustive planning 
and enormous energy. Meal times and 
bed times, afterthoughts for most of 
us, are often strenuous ordeals for Larc 
families. If we are able to help, I don’t 
believe any of us has the option to ignore 
the many needs of disabled children and 
their families.

The first time I walked into Larc, I 
remember being struck by how bright 
and happy it was. I felt warmth and 
caring from everyone I encountered—

administrators, teachers,  assistants, 
therapists, and students. For the first 
time, instead of just hearing about the 
specialness of Larc School, I felt it. It is 
a feeling that has never left me. It is the 
feeling that compelled me to become a 
grateful member of the Larc family. 

For the last ten years, the Norcross 
Foundation and the Cooper Foundation 
have been intimately involved with Larc 
School as volunteers and supporters. 
We are proud to be the naming sponsor 
of the Cooper Norcross Run the Bridge 
Event … and we appreciate the 5,000 folks 
who, every year, accept the challenge and 
do the 10K run and 2 mile walk over the 
Ben Franklin Bridge. They do it for the 
Larc kids and their families. ■

Special Friend’s Perspective
By George Norcross

For the first time, 
instead of just 
hearing about the 
specialness of Larc 
School, I felt it. It  
is a feeling that has 
never left me.

‘‘

runthebridge.org  ➤ facebook.com/runthebridge

George Norcross shares a  
story with a Larc student. 



ASAH
Each year, ASAH, a New 
Jersey private school association 
serving the special education 
community, honors individuals for 
excellence in the field of special 
education, and commitment to their 
organization and community. This 
year, Larc School Staff Members 
swept all three awards for Region IV, 
which consists of 16 schools.

Pictured here with a very proud 
Larc Executive Director Susan 
Weiner (center right), are the 2013 
ASAH award winners for Region 
IV: Larc Speech Therapist Judy 
Krumbein (far left), winner of the 
Related Services Professional of the 
Year award; Larc Teacher Joanne 
Pezzella (center left), winner of the 
Educator of the Year award; and Larc 
Assistant Shannon Williams (far 
right), winner of the Paraprofessional 
of the Year award.

“It’s unusual for all three awards to 
go to one school,” said Ms. Weiner. 
“I’m so proud of our outstanding 
staff for the expertise and honor they 
bring to Larc School.”

The winners will be heading to 
the New Jersey State finals, at the 
Atlantic City Convention Center, in 
November. Congratulations, Larc 
Staff, and good luck! ■
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It has been an extraordinary experience 
working with the children, families, and 
staff of Larc School for the past 40 years. 
It was my special privilege to have worked 
with Larc School's Board of Directors, 
and the New Jersey State Legislature to 
ensure a home for our kids and the work 
that is done for them and with them. Larc 
has called Bellmawr home since 1982 and 
Bellmawr has so generously embraced us.

I’ve enjoyed and been impressed by so 
many wonderful moments watching 
and helping Larc grow. It certainly has 
taken a village, and growth never stops. 
For example, we’ve established a well 

thought out program for the siblings of 
our students. This provides a place for our 
students’ brothers and sisters to share 
their cares and concerns with people who 
truly understand … and have fun doing so! 
Larc cares not just about the student, but 
about the entire family, just as the family 
cares so deeply about their child, our 
student.

Larc staff works to bring all types of 
activities to our students and their 
families. I particularly enjoy the art 
exhibits, where students’ works of art are 
shared with everyone. I purchased a few, 

which I proudly hung in my office for all 
to see. We have dances, our scrumptious 
Thanksgiving lunch and other holiday 
celebrations … and the list goes on.

Larc is truly about our kids and their 
families. I remember with such 
pleasure the joy on the faces of brothers 
and sisters, moms and dads, and 
grandparents on graduation days, when 
entire families come together at Larc to 
support and believe in our children and 
the exceptional staff that serves them 
each and every day.

I know you have read this before, but great 
praise must go to the staff who come to 

work each day with smiles on their faces, 
knowing that the work they will be doing is 
so valued and important. Indeed, we would 
not have Larc if not for the wonderful staff.

Yes, there are a lot of supporters here in 
the community to back up Larc’s valuable 
work, and we do so with smiles on our 
faces and love in our hearts for our kids. I 
am grateful to be a part of the Larc family. 
There is nothing like it. Thank you, Larc, 
for all the incredible memories, as well 
as the exciting challenges that lie ahead 
as we continue to grow Larc far into the 
future. ■

… great praise must go to the staff who come 
to work each day with smiles on their faces, 
knowing that the work they will be doing is so 
valued and important.

Message From the Board
By Patricia Egan Jones

‘‘



Larc Employees are Honored 
Seven Larc employees were honored for their years 
of service to Larc School. Rhoda Wus (left) celebrated 
her 15 year anniversary. Next to Rhoda are Larc's 
25 year employees: (left to right) Vicki Bauer, Cathy 
Monti, Joann Viereck and Dawn Kasperzak. Ann 
Marie Scaffidi (right) celebrated her 30th Anniversary 
with Larc School. Not pictured, Tina Clark also 
celebrated her 25th Anniversary this year.

“I'm most honored to be working with such a loving 
and dedicated staff. These wonderful people make 
all the difference in the lives of our students,” said 
Larc School Executive Director Susan Weiner.
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Graduation …  
A Time For  
Celebration  
and Pride
Families and friends joined the 
Larc School staff and student body for 
Graduation, June 14 at Larc School. This 
year, four preschool and two educational 
program students were celebrated as 
graduates. “We are all so very proud of our 
graduates for all they’ve accomplished,” 
said Larc School Executive Director Susan 
Weiner. “It will be our greatest joy to watch 
as they continue to grow and succeed.” ■

Educational Program Graduate Mike T. 
cuts the graduation cake while Larc Principal 
Bethann Rogers proudly looks on. Insert, 
Pre-school Graduate Cameron P. and Larc 
Teacher Michele Steriti beam with pride.



When remembering those 
you love, remember Larc

Make a donation to Larc School—the 
perfect remembrance for all occasions:
birthdays, anniversaries, graduations, 
congratulations, and condolences

Contributions may be sent to:
Larc School
1089 Creek Road
Bellmawr, NJ 08031

(Envelope enclosed) or donate online  
at www.larcschool.org

Gold – $2,500 to $9,999   
Knights of Columbus, Council 3352
Knights of Columbus, Council 3532
Knights of Columbus, Council 7429
Knights of Columbus, Council 13259
Knights of Columbus, NJ State Council

Silver – $500 to $2,499  
Brown & Brown of Delaware Valley
Mr & Mrs Michael Ciarroccki
Knights of Columbus, Council 6735
Mr Les Marella
Selective Insurance Group Foundation 

Matching Grant Program

Crystal – to $499
Mr & Mrs Richard Altieri
Mr Charles Christi
Mr & Mrs Jasper Garagozzo
Dr Bruce Gooberman
Haddon Fortnightly Evening Membership Department
Ms Bonnie Juelg
Ms Vicki Keen
The Kings Christian School
Knights of Columbus, Council 7032
Knights of Columbus, The Pope John Paul II Chapter
Mr & Mrs Edward Ksiazek
Mr Robert LaPenta
Ms Lois Marcolongo
Mr & Mrs Howard Page
Mr & Mrs Jon Sharp
Mr & Mrs Ricardo Taylor
Mr George Tomak
Mr Charles Warrington
Wells Fargo Foundation Educa-

tional Matching Gift Program
Mr Francis Witt, McKernan Architects
Dr & Mrs Raymond Yannuzzi

In Honor Of Katy Berg
Mr & Mrs Dennis McGurk

In Honor Of Kathy Ventura Davis
Mr Isaac Wilkinson

In Honor Of Kimberly Hardenbergh
Mr & Mrs Ray Miller

In Honor Of Alison Higgins
The Scappa Family

In Honor Of Sophia Horiates
Mr Karl Mueller
Ms Naomi Southwick

In Honor Of Estie Breeze Kalter
Mr & Mrs George Furman & Jack

In Honor Of Marty & Rita Kastriner
Mr & Mrs Ronald Sills

In Honor Of Jacob Kuhn
Mr & Mrs Joseph Kuhn

In Honor Of Larc Staff and Students
Mr Sheldon Kauffman

In Honor Of Aidan Lavender
Mr & Mrs Thomas Lavender

In Honor Of Amanda McDonnell
Ms Sally McDonnell
Mr Gary Tomar

In Honor Of Ed McDonnell
Ms Donna Davis

In Honor Of Kate McDonnell
Ms Sally McDonnell

In Honor Of Emily Meagher
Mr & Mrs James Braham
Mike and Wendy Gargen
Mr & Mrs Gregory Meagher

In Honor Of Lynne Meagher
Mike and Wendy Gargen
Mr & Mrs Gregory Meagher

In Honor Of Brian Popso
Mr & Mrs Herbert Schaffer, Jr

In Honor Of Trevor Rodriguez
Mr & Mrs Ralph Swift

In Honor Of Phoenix Sauder
Mr & Mrs Joshua Taylor

In Honor Of Evan Shapiro
Ms Susan Weiner

In Honor Of Nicholas Sheply
Mrs Edith Keegan
Ms Kathleen Wolk

In Honor Of Andrew Smith
Mr Richard Raychert

In Honor Of Rosalee Tankel
Mr & Mrs Harry Flomenberg

In Honor Of Jackson Waicus
Ms Karen Acerbo
Barbour And Associates
Mr & Mrs Bala Chandiran
Mr & Mrs Michael Friedman
Mr & Mrs Leonard Goldsmith
Dr & Mrs Scott Greenberg
Ms Chris-Jan Hance
Mr & Mrs Matthew Hoskins
Dr Jamie Kasper
Mr & Mrs Aaron Krause
Mr & Mrs David Lanter
Mr & Mrs Philip Lepre, Jr
Mr & Mrs Raymond Rossignol
Mr & Mrs Martin Sinclair
Mr & Mrs Patrick Stewart
Ms Jodee Vallone

In Honor Of Susan Weiner
Mr & Mrs Edward Feldman

In Honor Of Julie Wilkerson
Mr & Mrs Bill Bennett

In Honor Of Irene Yanovitz
Mr & Mrs Harry Flomenberg

In Memory Of Charles Alexander, Sr
Mr & Mrs Charles Alexander

In Memory Of Maryellen Baldwin
Bellmawr Democrat Club

In Memory Of Linda Bannet
Mr & Mrs Ronald Sills

In Memory Of Bruce Beckett
Mr Edward McDonnell

In Memory Of Mildred Cavallo
Mr & Mrs Michael Procacci

In Memory Of Maurice Chorney
Ms Sharon Tendler

In Memory Of Joseph Ciano, Sr
Bellmawr Highway Department
Mr & Mrs Thomas Bianco
Mr Bob Brown, American Asphalt Company 
Mr George Coleman
Mr Dominick Cuzzilla
Mr & Mrs David Duncan
Mr & Mrs Kenneth Evans
Mr & Mrs David Gallagher
Gloucester Iron and Metal Inc 
Mr & Mrs Thomas Griepenburg
Ms Lea Kelly-Adams
Mr & Mrs Carl Klese, Jr
Mr & Ms Vito MacRina
Ms Grace Schiavone
Ms Karen Schwartz
Mr & Mrs Richard Taylor, Jr
Mr Kevin Traub

In Memory Of Stella DiAngelo
Mr & Mrs Joseph Basile
Bellmawr Democrat Club
Mr & Mrs John DiAngelo
Dr Joseph DiAngelo, Jr
Ms June Dougherty
Ms Carol Fario
Mr Robert Messick
Mr & Mrs Ian Rosenblum
VFW Post 7410 Mens Club
Ms Patricia Whitley

In Memory Of Gloria DiMedio
Ms Kathleen McDonnell

In Memory Of Melva and Lawrence Dobkin
Mr & Mrs Henry Fineman

In Memory Of Richard Downie
Ms Susan Weiner

In Memory Of Patricia Duncan
Mr & Mrs Anthony Micciche

In Memory Of Geri Fletcher
Mr & Mrs William Garcia

In Memory Of Joan Geary
Mr Ralph Geary

In Memory Of Jay Ginder
Ms Rosalyn Steiner

In Memory Of Stella Giordano
Mr Salvatore Giordano

In Memory Of George Glenn, Jr
Mr & Mrs Kevin Elbert

In Memory Of Evan Gordon
Mr & Mrs Marc Gordon
Mr Sheldon Kauffman

In Memory Of Christopher Grant
Mr & Mrs Edward Grant

In Memory Of Howard Grant
Mr & Mrs Edward Grant

In Memory Of Maryann Grant
Mr & Mrs Edward Grant

In Memory Of Violet Hammell
Mr & Mrs James Berg & Family

In Memory Of Marie Hartnett
Ms Linda Elbert

O F  L A R C  S C H O O L

Larc School gratefully acknowledges these gifts from our caring 
friends—individuals, foundations, corporations—whose generosity 
makes it possible for Larc School to provide the very best for its students 
and their families We extend our deepest gratitude to every donor.friends
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In Memory Of Ruth Hetrick
Mr & Mrs Kevin Elbert

In Memory Of Lauren Higgins
Mr & Mrs Frank Esposito
Mr & Mrs William Wiler

In Memory Of Connie Janoff
Ms Susan Weiner

In Memory Of Leo Kahn
Ms Wendy Bromfeld

In Memory Of Ruth Kennedy
Mr & Mrs John Amadio
Mr & Mrs Douglas Craig
Mr & Mrs James Ferrigno
Mr & Mrs Eric Fraunfelter
Ms Nancy Hapstak and Marie Costa
Ms Sarah Kennedy
Ms Kathleen Parry
Mr & Mrs John Scafidi
Ms Maureen Smith
Col  George Spuhler
Ms Joyce Wallis

In Memory Of Marilyn Kries
Ms Roz Steiner
Ms Susan Weiner

In Memory Of Raymond Ksiazek
Ms Susan Weiner

In Memory Of Walter Ksiazek
Ms Susan Weiner

In Memory Of Louis LaCorte
Ms Elizabeth Dalzell

In Memory Of Kevin Larsen, Jr
Mr & Mrs Daniel Kelly
Mrs Patricia White

In Memory Of Robert Lazun
Ms Susan Kessler

In Memory Of Bernard Lentz
Mr Robert Rodriguez

In Memory Of Walt Levering
Mr & Mrs Matthew Moeller

In Memory Of Sol Lubin
Ms Susan Weiner

In Memory Of Miarae Alexis May
Mr & Mrs Kevin Elbert
Mr & Mrs Ken Mobayed & Family
Mr & Mrs Doug Silber & Family

In Memory Of John McDyer
Mrs Teresa McDyer

In Memory Of Joan McKane
Mr & Mrs Vincent Cardella
Haddon Heights Fire Department
Mr & Mrs Eric Potash

In Memory Of Janice Medica
Mr J  John Medica, Jr

In Memory Of Pamela Meyers
The Campbell Family
Mr E  Gilbert Jordan

In Memory Of Lorie Muraca
Mr & Mrs John Antman
Aunt Valerie & Uncle Juggy
Ms Francine Battaglia
Mr & Mrs Alan Bay
Mr & Mrs W  Donald Breder
Ms Donna Brehm and Mr Nate Solano
Mr & Mrs Christopher Brown
Mr & Mrs Michael Bryne
Mr & Mrs Dominick Burzichelli
Mr Anthony Caira
Mr & Mrs Frank Carfagno
Mr & Mrs Salvatore Casella,III
Ms Mary Cipollini
Mr & Mrs Anthony Corradetti
Mr & Mrs Edward Covell
Ms Nancy Cox-Myers 
Mr & Mrs George Davis, Jr
Mr & Mrs Malcolom Dawson
Mr & Mrs Charles DeAngelo
Ms Frances DeLiberis
Ms Julie DeMareo
Mr & Mrs Steven DiBiase
Mr & Mrs John Dick, Sr

Mr Robert Driscoll
Ms Susan Driscoll
Ms Joan Driver
Mr & Mrs Michael Elkins
Ms Jeanne Evaqngelisti
Fidelity Charitable "The Van Etten Charitable Account"
Mr Charles Field
Mr & Mrs George Flamini
Mr Matthew Flamini
Mr John Flem
Mr Robert Fredrick
Mr & Mrs Joseph Funari
Mr & Mrs Samuel Gabriel
Mr & Mrs John Gentile
Gibbstown Little League
Ms Rose Giordano
Mr & Mrs Vincent Giovannitti
The Giumarello Family
Greenwich Township School District Co-Workers
Ms Suzanne Griggs
Ms Marie Haddock
The Harbeson Family: Mary Alice and Harry, 

Terry and Tom, Eileen and Bob, and Jim
Mr & Mrs George Harbeson
Mr Alan Harris
Mr & Mrs Thomas Harris, Jr
Ms Lisa Hargraves Harshman
Ms Janice Holdstein
Mr Edward Hresko
Mr & Mrs Everett Inman
Ms Donna Jordan
Ms Gail Joseph
Mr & Mrs Joseph Justice
Karen & Fred, Joanne, Joseph & Barbara
Maureen, Tom, & Jill Kennedy
Mr & Mrs William Klinger
Mr & Mrs William Kneller
Ms Barbara Koko
Ms Theresa Lambertson
Ms Carol Leonetti
Mrs Ethel Lindle and Jeffrey Pirog
Ms Catherine Lough
Ms Linda Maddox
Mr Anthony Markegene
Mr & Mrs Charles Marsteller
Ms Deborah Matteo
Mr & Mrs William May
Mr & Mrs Steven McAllister
Mr & Mrs Brian McCloskey
Mr & Mrs Allan Miller
Mr & Mrs Ray Miller
Mr & Mrs Robert Miller
Mr Randolph Minix, III
Mr & Mrs Frank Minniti
Mr & Mrs Vincent Minniti
Mr & Mrs Mark Montemore and Family
Mr Paul Morina
Mr & Mrs Elwood Mower
Mr & Mrs Wayne Nastase
Mr & Mrs Joseph Neal
Mr & Mrs Howard Nixon
NuStar Asphalt Refining, LLC
Mr & Mrs Anthony Paleologus
J M  Parker
Mr & Mrs Sheldon Parker
Paulsboro Wrestling Association
Pellegrino Automotive Group Staff
Mr & Mrs Bernard Plantz
Mr & Mrs Domenic Polimeni
Mr & Mrs Louis Pozielli
Mr & Mrs Joseph Procacci 
Mr & Mrs William Randazzo
Ms Phyllis Reger
Ms Margaret Rhodes and Ms Sherry Rhodes
Mr & Mrs Thomas Roberts
Mr & Mrs Joe Sabatini
Mr & Mrs Charles Shaw, Jr
Mr & Mrs Alexander Silvestro, Jr
Ms Catherine and Lisa Smith-Bollenbacher
Mr & Mrs Thomas Sorbello
Mr & Mrs Bruce Spencer
Mr & Mrs Horace Spoto
Ms Alice Stockton
Mr & Mrs Mark Stugart
Mr & Mrs Ryan Stugart
Mrs Peg Sutton
Mr & Mrs Robert Tolomeo & Family
Mr & Mrs Joseph Troisi
Ms Florence Turton (Jeffers)
USW International Union
Mr Adrianus Van Hees

Mr & Mrs Salvador Vernacchio
Ms Jean Wachter
Mr & Mrs Bernard Waegel
Mr & Mrs Steven Walko
Mr & Mrs Tim Watson & Family
Ms Shirley Weidner
Westwood Service, LLC
Mr & Mrs William Widener, Jr
Mr & Mrs Robert Wilgus
Mr Mitch Williamson
Ms Sheri Williamson and Ms Margaret Crane
Mr & Mrs Kevin Yandach
Mr & Mrs Paul Young

In Memory Of Anthony Negro
Ms Marie Mansor

In Memory Of Dorothy Parker
Mr & Mrs John Parker

In Memory Of Margo Pfeiffer
Ms Marie Daly

In Memory Of Joseph Popso, III
Mr & Mrs James Hartshorne, Jr
Mr & Mrs Raymond Popso
Mr & Mrs Herbert Schaffer, Jr
Ms Shirley Webber

In Memory Of Kimberly Pyne
Mr & Mrs Kenny Hicks
Mr & Mrs Ken Mobayed & Family
Mr & Mrs Doug Silber & Family

In Memory Of Ray Rand
Mr & Mrs Sebastian Marino

In Memory Of William Russell
Mr & Mrs Francis Schafhauser

In Memory Of Edwin Smith, III
Ms Jacqueline Fothergill

In Memory Of Beatrice Steiner
Rabbi & Mrs Bradley Bleefeld
Mr & Mrs Joseph DeMarco, Jr
Mr & Mrs Marc Gordon
Mr Sheldon Kauffman
Mr & Mrs Sanford Pearl

In Memory Of Jack Swartz
Ms Diana Babb
Mr & Mrs Rob Edger
Ms Alice Tessler
Ms Ellen Thompson
Mr Louis Tomassetti

In Memory Of Robert Urban
Ms Phyllis Keating
Ms Jane Miller
Mr & Mrs Mark Stomel
Mr & Mrs Robert Vitacolonna

In Memory Of Marie Warrington
Mr Charles Warrington

In Memory Of Joel Weiner
Rabbi & Mrs Bradley Bleefeld
Ms Patricia Bourke & Dr Robert Downie
Mr & Mrs Joseph DeMarco, Jr
Mr & Mrs Marc Gordon
Hawkswood School
Mr & Mrs Milton Hermann
Mr & Mrs George Horne
Mr & Mrs Donald Hudson & Family
Mr & Mrs James Jacoby
Mr Sheldon Kauffman
Ms Robin Levin
Mr Edward McDonnell
Mr & Mrs Daniel McGravey
Mr & Mrs Sanford Pearl
Mr & Mrs A  Piperno
Ms Susan Recce
Ms Harriet Stein
Mr & Mrs Marc Steiner

In Memory Of Theodore White, Sr
Mr & Mrs Daniel Kelly
Mrs Patricia White

In Memory Of Joe Willits
Ms Norma Lambert

Listed above are contributions from January 1, 2013 
through June 30, 2013. Please let us know if a name was 
omitted, and we’ll be sure to print it in our next issue.



When my son, Anthony, (above)
was diagnosed with severe brain damage 
and cerebral palsy at two months of age, 
our families were truly devastated.  My 
husband, Mike, our daughter, Marie, and I 
were immediately cast into a new world, a 
world that included doctors, pharmacists, 
hospitals, therapists, labs, specialty care 
centers, and so much more. Suddenly I 
realized that there was a whole world out 
there that I never knew even existed!

It took us two to three years to get a 
grip on this new life, a life that included 
knowing what our child needed and trying 
to navigate our way through a complex 
network of social services to get what he 
needed. 

When we were faced with the challenge of 
finding an educational program to meet 
his needs, we visited several schools. And 
then I walked into Larc School. I can't 
explain the feeling that came over me 
as I stared down the hallway at all the 
wheelchairs lined up in that meticulously 
well-cared-for school hallway, but I knew 
at that moment that this was a school 
where my son belonged! I knew that Larc 
was a school that loved these special 
children.

How could I know this just from walking 
into the building? I saw wonderful artwork 
lining the hall that was created by these 
beautiful children. I saw a boy wheeling 

down the hall accompanied lovingly by an 
attentive aide. I saw children gathered in 
the gym/auditorium, happy to be with their 
teachers and aides as they participated in 
an activity.

But that was not all I saw. The principal 
took time to sit with me and talk about 
Larc's program. She took me on a tour 
of the school and introduced me to Larc 
therapists. At that meeting, the therapists 
got Anthony into a stander and I was able 
to see my son stand up—so proudly, I 
might add—for the first time in his life!

Anthony is now 13 years old. I have seen 
my son grow from a boy that barely made 
a sound to a boy who clearly notes his 

preferences. He demonstrates through 
gestures and vocalizations that he knows 
exactly what is going on. He lets us know 
what songs he likes (having a preference 
for Carrie Underwood and Taylor Swift). 
He knows when he is getting his bath, 
when his sister is getting into trouble (as 
evidenced by his devilish grin), and when 
we are talking about him.

I attribute this dramatic change in 
Anthony’s behavior to the time and 
attention the Larc staff has spent working 
with him. Larc has opened up Anthony’s 
world to him!

I am very grateful for all the support that 
Larc has given to me throughout the 
years, and for the love that they show my 
son. How many teachers visit your child 
when they are in the hospital? How many 
classes send get well cards home with 
cuddly stuffed animals when your child is 
sick? How many schools have a dentist 
visit the school to ensure the children's 
teeth are properly cared for?

Thanks to the faculty and staff at Larc, I 
go to work every day knowing that all of 
Anthony's needs are being met—that he 
is being challenged to be the best that he 
can be and to get the most out of life. I go 
to work every day with the peace of mind 
that Anthony is at a school that loves him 
and his fellow students for the special 
children that they are! ■
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Maria Ciarroccki shares  
her personal story
adapted for the Larc Newsletter from Ms. Ciarroccki’s letter 
to Larc School, read at the Golf Tournament Banquet

I attribute this dramatic 
change in Anthony’s 
behavior to the time 
and attention the Larc 
staff has spent working 
with him. Larc has 
opened up Anthony’s 
world to him!

‘‘

Heart of Larc Award  
Larc Teacher Stacie Halschied (left) receives 
the Heart of Larc Award from Larc School 
Executive Director Susan Weiner, along 
with heartfelt thanks for her extraordinary 
service to Larc School and Students.

“I’m most honored to be working with 
such a loving and dedicated staff. These 
wonderful people make all the difference 
in the lives of our students,” said Larc 
School Executive Director Susan Weiner.
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thank you

Larc School Sincerely Thanks the Sponsors of the 
22st Annual “Help the Kids” Golf Tournament

Presenting Sponsor
Hardenbergh Insurance Group

Platinum Sponsor   
Brown & Brown Insurance, Inc.
Domenica Foundation
The Flomenberg Family
Larc School Parent Group Association
UBCJA Eastern Division

Gold Sponsor   
Aegis Property Group
Comcast Spectacor Charities
Dietz & Watson Inc.
Holman Automotive Group, Inc.
Merrill Lynch
NJ Carpenter Apprentice Training 

& Educational Fund
NJ Carpenter Contractor Trust
Northeast Regional Council of Carpenters
PSE&G
Subaru of America, Inc
Whitesell Construction Company

Silver Sponsor  
A&J Bar and Janitorial Supplies
All Risk Inc.
EJ Adams Construction
Madden & Madden PA
System Solutions Inc.
TD Bank

Bronze Sponsor  
Waicus Family
The Yucaipa Companies

Tee Sponsor  

The Barclay Group
Brookfield Schools
Camden County Board of 

Freeholders & Row Officers
Cozen O'Connor Foundation
D'Orazio Foods, Inc.
Gardner Funeral Home
Garrison Architects
Law Office of Thomas J. Hurley
Kingsway Learning Center
Knights of Columbus, Council 5714
Pennsauken Spine & Rehab
Shimberg & Friel, PC

In Memory Of Len Muldoon
  Karen & Paul Scotto

In Memory Of Len Muldoon 
and Lauren Higgins

  Marilyn & Michael Muldoon

Ad Book Sponsor
Atlas Wallpaper
Barbour & Associates
Beach, Greenwald & Lampitt, 6th District
Bellmawr Self Storage
Beyond Balance
Bowman & Company
The Boyle Family
Brown's ShopRite
The Brunetti Foundation
The Brunswick Family

The Center for Neurological and 
Neurodevelopmental Health

The Ciarroccki Family
Cofsky Law
The Colgan Family
The Dalzell Family
Designer T's
Elite Landscaping
Karl Emerson, Partner, Montgomery, 

McCracken, Walker & Rhoads, LLP
The Furman Family
The Gibson Tarquini Group Inc.
The Higgins Family
Kennedy Health Alliance
John D. Kernan, DMD, PA
Knights of Columbus
Loftus Construction
The Luci Family
The McDonnell Family
McKella 280
Merrill Lynch
Mindy's Magic Brush
Montgomery, McCracken, 

Walker & Rhoads, LLP
Moorestown Friends School
Mr. Softee
NJ Carpenters Funds
Ott's Restaurant
Pearson & Crass PA
Pellegrino Chevrolet
The Petrucci Family
Platt Memorial Chapels, Inc.
The Popso Family
Premier Energy
The Restuccio Family
Law Offices of Steven J. Richardson, PC
Thomas Rocereto, MD
The Saraceno Family
Scarlett Contracting
The Schmidt Family
Kathy Schmidt & Friends
Sign Pros
Sonesta Philadelphia 
State Farm 
The Steinberg Family 
Stojanov Bros. 
Subaru of America
The Taylor/Sauder Family 
Wagonhouse Winery 
Westmont Liquors 
Whitesell Construction Co. Inc. 
Work Release
The Yucaipa Companies

Donation Sponsor
John & Marie Clark
The Gaines Family
Ray Gunther
HGK Asset Management, Inc.
The Kuhn Family
Ian Meklinsky, of Fox Rothschild LLP
NuStar Asphalt Refining, LLC
Peter Oteri
Robert J. Perin, MD, PA
Richard G. Placey, of Montgomery, 

McCracken, Walker & Rhoads
Remington & Vernick Engineers, Inc.
William Yorio

Larc’s 22st  
Annual “Help 
The Kids” Golf 
Tournament 
Letter from Larc Mom Brings Ray 
Of Sunshine To Rainy Day 

It was a great day for a Golf 
Tournament Banquet on Friday, June 
7th at the Pennsauken Country Club. 
Although the tournament itself was cut 
short by a storm—only one group of four 
of the 134 registered golfers stayed the 
course before the rains came—nothing 
could dispel the awesome energy in 
the banquet room that evening.

About 150 golfers and Larc supporters 
enjoyed a delicious dinner and Larc’s 
fabulous raffle prizes. This year, close 
to 80 gift baskets, each worth at least 
$100, and a money board worth $1,000 
were won by guests, while others bid on a 
variety of items, from Flyers memorabilia 
to concert tickets, all to support Larc.

But the highlight of the evening came 
when Larc School Executive Director 
Susan Weiner read a letter written by 
Maria Ciarroccki, the mother of Larc 
Student Anthony. Sitting at a table 
nearby, Ms. Ciarroccki and her husband, 
Mike, were introduced to the rapt crowd 
when Ms. Weiner finished reading the 
letter. The banquet guests greeted the 
Ciarrocckis with a standing ovation. ■

Golf Tournament Banquet raffle winners 
Steve Oliver (left) and Ryan Cody, of System 
Solutions, happily pose with prizes.
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